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Next Meeting will be: Our next meeting will be on July 21 in the King Room at The Bavarian 
Bierhaus -  1:00 for the Vorstand and 2:00 for the Member meeting!     (No June Meeting!) 
 

 
 Harro Lenz  June 1     Joe Federl  June 7 

 Ruth Richter  June 8     Sue Hoffmann June 12 

 Gene Feld  June 18     Emmi Lux  June 20 

 Annie Kreidl  June 23 

 

Last Month’s Happenings: Notes from our meeting: We have purchased a trailer and will be 

transferring all of our items from the storage shed into this trailer. This should be happening in the 

month of June. Ricky Scherer has been kind enough to offer his back yard to store the trailer. Ricky 

also volunteered that the photo albums be stored in his home. Thank you Ricky! ☺  

Jeff is working on the membership anniversary pins for the banquet and Sue and Marge are working 

on the details of the banquet. Thank you all for your time to make this a wonderful event! ☺  

  

Saturday, May 11: Maiball was hosted by the Schwabenhof and the United Donauschwaben of 
Milwaukee. Delicious food of schnitzel, roasted chicken, potatoes, cabbage, veggies, and of course, 
Kaffee & Gebäck. Music was played by the Alpine Blast, a cash raffle and basket raffles with a 
special performance by the Jungend Program. The new Mai Prince Alex Gunter and Mai Princessen 
Kayla Schwager were crowned. This function was attended by Stefan & Sonja Brunn & Annie Kreidl.    

 
 

Invitations from Other Clubs:  
UDoM invites you to their traditional Father’s Day Picnic June 16th.   Church Service @ 11:00am 
Free admission for mass attendents. Kitchen to open after mass.  Enjoy Donauschwaben-made 
Hungarian Bratwurst, Weisswurst, Roasted Chicken, Schnitzel, Rollbraten, Strudel, Bienenstich und 
viel mehr!  Program begins @ 1:30pm The crowning of Miss Donauschwaben 2019.  Dance 
performances by the talented UDoM Kinder, Jugend and Kulturgruppe, and of course the fantastic 
Milwaukee Spielmannszug!   Music and Dancing starts @ 3:00pm with the Alpine Blast.  Admission:  
Only $2/person.  (Kids 12 & Under FREE; Vets & Military FREE w/ID)  The Schwabenhof;   
N56 W14750 Silver Spring Dr.  Menomonee Falls, WI 53051 
 
 
 



 
 
Milwaukee DANK: October 12 is the DANK’s Oktoberfest – INSIDE at the Four Points Sheraton at 
5311 South Howell Avenue. The doors will open at 7:00 with music for dancing at 7:30 by the 
Blaskapelle Milwaukee! During a band break, the DANK Folk Dancers will perform. There will be door 
prizes, gift raffles and a 50/50 raffle. Admission is $10, students under 18 are $5 and active military 
with ID are free. No Carry-ins allowed! Come and celebrate the anniversary of the royal event when 
Kronprinz Ludwig married Prinzessin Therese of Saxe-Hildburghausen in Theresienwiese, Munich on 
Oct. 12, 1810!  
 
Minnesota Spielmannszug Invites for their next Season!  
Prinzenkrönung – Nov. 23, 2019                 Kostümball – Feb. 15, 2020 
 

 

 Membership Dues:  Please send in your $40 check per person to Ricky Scherer: 809 

Morgan Avenue, Waukesha, WI  53188; or you can pay at the next meeting. Questions?  

Call Ricky: 262-290-5357. Make check payable to: Rheinischer Verein of Milwaukee. 

 

Please remember that on Saturday, June 1st Rheinischer Verein has a radio spot from 

1:45 – 2:00 p.m. on JOY 1340am - Continental Showcase with Bob Ziegenbein.  Let your 

friends know and enjoy some nice music!  

 

  Sad News: It is with deep sympathy that our George Enders has passed away on April 16th.  

George was a long-time member and Ehrenmitglied. He always got many ads for the Prinzenbuch. 

Please keep George and his family in your thoughts and prayers.  

 

Elisabeth Ziolkowski is has been transferred to: Brookdale Memory Care Unit (15100 W. Capital 

Drive, Room B12, Brookfield, WI  53005)  If you would like to visit her or send her a happy card, I’m 

sure she would appreciate being remembered. ☺ 

 

  As of June 20th, Harro Lenz will be moving to: 7951 W. National Avenue,  

Apt 106, West Allis, WI  53214. We hope the move will be smooth, Harro! ☺ 

 

Future 2018/2019 dates to keep in mind: 

July Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, July 14th 

August 25 – Our Banquet – location to be determined.  

September Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, September 15th 

October Meeting – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, October 20th 

November Hoppeditz – Monday, November 11th – Location?? 

Crowning – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Saturday, November 16th. 

Weihnachstfeirer – The Bavarian Bierhaus – Sunday, December 15th. 

 

Tentative Dates for the next season of 2020: 

Maskenball - Feb 22, 2020  ----------------  Kehraus – Feb. 29, 2020 
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Information:  Please call/email one of the board members with updates on your health, 

happy events and/or any other news you’d like to share. 

President: Jeff Lux ~ 414-294-3105 

Jeff’s email is:  jeffluxwwtpo4@sbcglobal.net 

1st Vice Pres: Mark Semrow ~ 262-366-3333 

2nd Vice Pres: Diana Bauer ~ 414-708-2866 

Treasurer: Ricky Scheren ~ 262-290-5357 

Recording Secretary: Sue Semrow ~ 262-366-7727 

Fest President: Heinz Scherzer ~ 262-623-6205 

Correspondence Secretary:  Sonja Brunn ~ 414-708-2866 

Zeugwart/1st Property Custodian: Curt Bauer ~ 414-708-2958 

2nd Property Custodian ~ Allen Keinert ~ 414-217-4540 

3rd Property Custodian ~ Craig Wheeler ~ 262-391-9905 

Bummelschatzmeisterin/Social Treasurer ~ Christa Scherzer ~ 262-623-6205 

Please note, our club’s website is:  www.rheinschervereinofmilwaukee.com 

And find us on facebook; search: rheinischervereinofmilwaukee  

Our club email is: rheinischerverein@ymail.com  

 

 

Thank you to the following RV club sponsors! We appreciate your support! 
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